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Thank you again very much for praying for us. We apologise for being so late in sending in our news, but we have not been able to get on to the internet for several days, and when we can it is intermittent. Perhaps this is because we are using our mobile phone to do so. However we have well settled into our new flat, which we like very much. 

The special news for prayer is that in Juarez they plan, God willing, to hold a young people’s camp from July the 13th to the 16th. This will be in our school winter holidays, which have just started early due to the A Flu epidemic. This also means that Juan Ailan’s university winter holidays have also just started earlier than usual. So he is planning to go to Juarez next week. He has been asked to give a devotional talk at this camp. So please pray for the Lord’s blessing in this camp and for Juan’s talk. Deacon Miguel from Salta has also been asked to give talks at this camp. So please pray for him. He is the deacon of the Prince of Peace Church to which we go to and where I lead a Bible study every Thursday. 

In Juarez they have a new young people’s leader. The school teacher Eli resigned from this job which is now led by Roly who lives in our old house in Juarez with his wife Magdalena who also is a school teacher. Roly works on mending TVs etc. At the camp they hope to get 70 young people from Juarez as each young person in this church is planning to invite a friend to the camp. Young people from all over the diocese are invited and especially from the nearby churches in Chiriguanos, Yema and Quemado. So please pray for this camp and all the young people going. Pray that many of those who are invited and who are not yet members of the churches may be converted. 

During one week, three of our friends who come to the Bible studies in our home have recently lost their loved ones. One is Liliana, the diocesan secretary, who lost her aunt in Oran. Another is Jose, a carpenter, who lost his father in Bolivia. Jose used to go to an evangelical church 18 years ago, and recently started coming to our Bible studies. He is now in Bolivia. Please pray for him. The third one is our home help Ester. She lost her uncle who was a childhood friend of about the same age as Ester. He still lived in a small town in the mountains some distance from the mountain village where Ester was born. He was visiting Salta when he died in his early forties, perhaps because he was used to over-drinking. We went to the home they were staying in Salta. As the priest did not arrive, Ester asked me to give the blessing, as she called it, before they closed the coffin. So I read from John 11 and gave a short exposition and then prayed for the loved ones present. The priest did not arrive at the graveside, and so Ester again asked me to take his place. So I continued to read more from John 11 and again explained the passage for those who were mourning, speaking about the only and sure hope for those who believe in Christ. Please pray for the mourners, that I or some other believer may have the opportunity to continue to explain the Gospel to them, and that at least some of them may come to believe in our wonderful Saviour who they need so much.

